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Living in Florida has its benefits and drawbacks. We have fairly good 
weather most of the year provided you like 90-degree temperatures, 
otherwise the summer can become a burden. The year 2024 will enter 
the record books tying for the most Florida landfalling hurricanes with 
1871, 1886, 1964, 2004, and 2005. Recently we had a couple of 
hurricanes impact our area, fortunately we had good luck or the proper 
location for the hurricanes to roar past without imposing unexpected 
major damage given the stage in the hurricane season we can now 
start to relax and start to enjoy the upcoming holiday season.  
 
We had a death of one our own this past month, a long time member 
Edward Hagenbruch. We pray for him and his family during their time of 
mourning. Photos of the services for Edward Hagenbruch are later in 

the Newsletter and on our web site www.hernando10-13.com.  
 

 There are several events scheduled for the next couple of months and 
hopefully these activities will be well attended. Information regarding 
these events can be found on the “Important Reminders” pages of the 
Newsletter. 
 
Stay safe and hope to see you at the upcoming November 13th meeting 

 
Arthur Babcock,  
 President 
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************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

 

 

 

    

     

 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   

 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

Ed Dunbar                $550.00 

Artie  Babcock             300.00 

William  Palmer          280.00 

Fran Greifenberger    200.00 

Tom  Zaccone              200.00  

Wilberto Rodriguez 150.00 

Joe  Montali                $100.00 

Jaun   Caban                 100.00 

Joseph Maya         100.00 

James  Boyle               100.00 

Felix  Zelinski              100.00 

Berine  Codaro           100.00 

 

Robert  Brown               $100.00 

Eugene  Pacinella            100.00 

Carlos Cortez     100.00 

Ray Diaz      50.00 

Jim Driscoll       50.00 

Richard Johns                        20.00 

Rich Baumgartner    RMP REPAIR 

 



 
 

 

Important Reminders 
(November 2024) 

  

Christmas Party (2024) 
 

Our annual Christmas Party is scheduled for “Wellington at Seven Hills Club House” on Friday, 
December 13, 2024. Come and celebrate the Christmas Season with your retired brothers and 
sisters. Seating is limited. See Ed Dunbar or John Caruso for reservations.    

Wellington at Seven Hills Club House 
400 Wexford Blvd. Spring Hill, FL 34609 
Date: December 13, 2024 --   Time: 5pm to 9pm 
MENU: 

Entries: 

a) Prime Rib 
b) Chicken Marsala  
c) Haddock stuffed w/ crab meat with Lemon Thyme cream sauce 

All entries include: potato, vegetable, salad.  
soft drinks, coffee & tea & dessert provided 
Cost $40.00 pp 
Cash Bar 
 
**. Menu and costs are posted on the Hernando 10-13 Web Site @ www.hernando10-13.com and will be 

in upcoming editions of the Hernando 10-13 Newsletter. 
 

10-13 Presidents Meeting 
 

Next meeting scheduled for February 1, 2025 at the Radisson Resort at Port Canaveral. If you 
wish to attend this Presidents meeting, please advise either Ed Dunbar or John Caruso 

 
 

Day at the Races 
 
 

 
 
Looks like good times are back. SAVE THE 
DATE. We are again hooking up with the 
Suncoast 10-13 for the annual “Day at the 
Races”.  The date is set for March 29,2025. 
Gates open at 10:45am. The cost is $40.00 per 
person. Fee includes Entry, Racing Program, 
Fabulous Buffet Lunch … Friends & Family are 
Welcome. The Party Suite where we used to 
go is forever closed. We are going to the 
CLUBHOUSE. It is not a private room. They 
give us an area with indoor reserved seating.  

 

 

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
The Villages 10-13 Club Golf Outing  

 

The Villages 10-13 Club requested the Hernando 10-13 club attendance at the award 
ceremony and dinner following its golf outing at the Spruce Creek Club House in the Villages. 
The golf outing was to raise money for the Tunnel to Towers Organization and a substantial 
amount of money was raised through a 50/50 draw and a silent auction and presented to 
Tunnel to Towers Organization. Several members of the Hernando 10-13 club attended the 
ceremony and opened dialog with other 10-13 clubs.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tunnel to Towers in conjunction with the Villages 10-13 Club presented a Hero to Hero 
Award to two (2) veterans of prior wars. The first was to Staff Sergent Irving Locker, World 
War II veteran. Sergent Locker was one of 156,000 soldiers who stormed the Normandy 
Beaches and fought through the Battle of the Bulge. Sergent Locker was celebrating his 100 
birthday and very entertaining with his comments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
The Villages 10-13 Club Golf Outing  

(cont) 

 
Additionally, Retired Captain David N. Christopher was honored with the Hero to Hero Award 
for his distinguished service in the U.S. Army. With over 25 years of service, David served 
both in the enlisted ranks and as an officer, taking on roles of increasing responsibility in the 
Military Police and Civil Affairs with Special Operations. His deployments included Operation 
Desert Storm and a tour in Iraq in 2011. Beyond his military career, David served his 
community as a Deputy with the Leon County Sheriff’s Office and as an officer with the 
Tallahassee Police Department. He now runs his business Cryo-eeze Spring Hill in the 
Publix Shopping Center at Anderson Snow and County Line Road in Spring Hill. We extend 
our gratitude to David for his dedicated service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

************************************************************************************** 
 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your Will or 
Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, 
and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and 
his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 
Club, Inc., an Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers of All Ranks. 

 
 

************************************************************************************** 
 
 

 

 



 
 

Edward G. Hagenbruch 
 
The Hernando 10-13 lost one of its long-time members in October. Several members of the 
Hernando 10-13 Club along with the RMP and Honor Guard attended the viewing of Edward 
G. Hagenbruch at Turner’s Funeral Home on October 30, 2024. The Hernando 10-13 Honor 
Guard offered its final salute to fellow member of the Hernando 10-13 Club and offered our 
condolences to the family. May he rest in peace. Additional photos and information are 
contained on our web site at www.hernando10-13.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 



 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you Will or 

Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give devise, 

and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc. and his 

successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 10-13 Club, 

Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All Ranks. 
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When you are bored just think 
about a few things that don't 
make sense.  For example: 

• At a movie theatre, which arm 
rest is yours? 

 

 


